
From: Catherine Wolfe [mailto:cwolfe@seviercountybank.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, March 03, 2009 1:26 PM 
To: Comments 
Subject: FDIC special assessments 
 
This is unbelievable.  I work in a community bank and have done so for 29 years.   
 
None of us have ever experienced an economy like we are facing now.  For the FDIC to 
announce such a drastic fee to be imposed on small community bank is bad decisions 
compounding even worse government actions.  The FDIC fund should be replenished with some 
of the trillions of dollars set aside to prevent “big” bank failure.  At this point in time, some of 
those large institutions are taking their second or third government disbursement.  This is one of 
the worst moves the FDIC has ever announced.   
 
Please rectify this situation by charging those banks that are getting all the government funds, or 
actually taking government funds.   
 
Community banks are the backbone of our nation at this point.  Don’t penalize us even more for 
a situation we did not start or contribute to. 
 
Catherine Wolfe 
Sevier County Bank 
VP & Compliance Officer 
 


